Deacons’ Report for 2016
Members of the deaconate for this year included Sandy Peplau, Judi Kreiger, Nancy Hagge, David Hearne, Kathy Doyle, Laura Lienhard, Bill Kneebone and Linda Thomson. During the course of the year, Kathy Doyle requested to step down from her responsibilities. Her resignation was accepted with regret and we thanked her for her many years of service. 
The deaconate met as a group for two meetings during this past reporting year and also exchanged numerous emails and phone calls to keep everyone up to date with the news of the church and its members. 

On Christmas Eve, we organized a readers’ theater called, Caroling, Caroling. 

The deaconate assisted in organizing an event to celebrate the success of Malayka House. The Ludlow Rotary joined us in welcoming Robert Flemming to share the story of Malayka House, including an update on the children and the new businesses, i.e. safari trips and pizza café. George and Linda Thomson presented a slideshow on their exciting adventure to Uganda to visit Malaya House. Church members made African desserts for all to enjoy during the evening event.  The deaconate also hosted a luncheon in honor of our outgoing board president, Bob Kottkamp and a going away party for Betty Merrill, who has since moved to Arizona after being a member of this congregation for 72 years. 
Many thanks go to Laura Lienhard who continued to organize ushers and communion servers for our services. 
The Friends-in-Faith Card Ministry continued throughout this year with the superb work of Anne Oakes. At this point, thousands of cards have been sent out. This ministry was originated by Kathy Doyle and in 2012, Anne Oakes stepped in to help Kathy with this project. Thank you, Anne for your insightful way of finding just the right card to send to all of us and our church friends and family. 
The following individuals led us in worship when Don took his vacation: Bruce Bishop and Jeremy Schrauf. Sandy Peplau was responsible for making contact with these individuals. 

The deaconate is a faithful group that supports each other as well as our church family. I am honored to know them all and am grateful for their commitment to their service. 
                                                                                                                                      Respectfully submitted, 
                                                                                                                                                     Sandy Peplau

